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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed December 14, 2015

City Manager to achieve administrative savings through executive
downsizing
Changes to be presented during tonight’s Special Open Council meeting

Summary
Tonight, Nanaimo City Manager, Tracy Samra, will outline to Council details of her plan to save the City
approximately $816,000 per year by eliminating three General Managers and freezing one Manager position. This
decision, effective December 31, equates to an approximate 0.85 per cent overall tax savings and will allow
Council to introduce a ZERO per cent property tax increase for 2016.

Strategic Link: Taking responsibility to be an excellent municipal government through the introduction of
administrative cost reductions.

Key Points
● Of the three General Manager positions to be eliminated, one (the General Manager of Corporate Services) is

currently vacant.
● The changes introduced tonight continue the trend towards flattening the organization through the reduction of

senior staff. All of the City's department-head positions will now report directly to the City Manager.
● The forthcoming Core Services Review will examine the City's largest business areas - Parks, Recreation and

Environment and Engineering and Public Works - to ensure responsibilities previously held by the former GM
positions remain effectively supported using existing management personnel.

Quotes
"This announcement is intended to support two desired goals. First, reduce spending at City Hall by removing
positions whose functions can be absorbed and effectively managed through our team of experienced
department-heads, and second, assist Council in meeting its objective of reducing the current tax burden on
property owners by identifying areas where the City can save money. I am confident the changes I will discuss in
detail tonight make considerable progress towards each of these goals."

Tracy Samra
City Manager

City of Nanaimo

Quick Facts
● Members of the public wishing to learn more about the City Manager's announcement are encouraged to

watch tonight's Special Open Council meeting commencing at 4:30 p.m. via the City's web-stream broadcast.
● NOTE TO MEDIA: a question and answer document is available with the online version of this news release.

-30-



Continued... City Manager to achieve administrative savings through executive downsizing

2 of 2

Contact:

Tracy Samra
City Manager
City of Nanaimo
250-755-4401

Philip Cooper
Communication Manager
City of Nanaimo
250-755-4532

View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/1RkGcDQ

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR151214CityManagerToAchieveAdministrativeSavingsThroughExecutiveDownsizing.html

